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James Ruse Agricultural High School 
NEWSLETTER 

Web Site https://jamesruse-h.schools.nsw.gov.au    

 
 

Principal’s report 

Next week is a very special week at James Ruse. We celebrate and farewell Year 12 at our Graduation Assembly 

on Monday. On Tuesday we will enjoy Year 12’s final concert and on Wednesday they will spend the day at 

Balmoral Beach.  Year 12 then begin STUVAC to allow them time to consolidate and practise for their HSC 

examinations. 

On Wednesday 26th September we officially open our Gymnasium. The ceremony will begin at 4pm and conclude 

at 4.30pm. Mr Murat Dizdar, Deputy Secretary, School Operations and Performance will officially open the 

Gymnasium. Everyone, students and parents are welcome to attend. 

At 4.30pm we will enjoy watching a number of games in the Gym. At 5.30pm ILLUMINATE will begin. Please 

bring your families to enjoy the spectacle of our very own VIVID. Year 10 MDC have led the programming of our 

event. Many surprises are to come but I expect a range of immersive experiences from discos to puzzle rooms. 

The event runs from 5.30 to 7.30pm. 
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Congratulations to our Cadet Unit, who demonstrated superb discipline and drill on Friday during their passing 

out parade. It was a very moving parade with our very own student pipers and drummers. Thank you to Piper 

Major Nick Train, Drum Sergeant John Tate and Piper John McIntyre who have trained our students each week 

and accompanied them on parade. 
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On Sunday last week, the prestigious Terrey Shaw Shield Secondary Chess Championship was held at North 

Sydney Boys HS. Our team was comprised of Kevin Willathgamuwa (Board 1), Rowan Willathgamuwa (Board 2) 

and Raymond Li (Board 3). The boys had to play 5 rounds and at the end of the 5th round we were equal to 

NSBHS. Ruse was decided winner on a count back. According to Mr Khoury and parents present, it was a very 

stressful and nail biting event. Congratulations to our team and thank you to Mr Khoury. 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations also to our Stage 4 English 

Enrichment who entered Sydney Water’s “Brand 

Without a Bottle” competition and won 2nd Prize 

and $2000. Their fabulous video can be viewed at  
http://oursydneyourwater.com.au/brand-without-
bottle/ 
 

 

Top Row: Sayuni Wijayatunga, Macy Gou, Darshanik 

Aryal, Jonathan Wang, Yuhan Qi  

Bottom Row: Alex Yoon, Chloe Lee, Amaleen 

Andrew 

 

 

http://oursydneyourwater.com.au/brand-without-bottle/
http://oursydneyourwater.com.au/brand-without-bottle/
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On Tuesday night we witnessed another spectacular Classical Concert. It was a very special night and the 

Bands, Ensembles and Strings orchestras were superb and uplifting. Thank you to Mr Richard Brus, Mr Richard 

Sandham and Dr Anthony Clarke. 
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Coming Events 

 

Week 9B 

 

Monday September 17th Year 10 and Year 11 Visual Arts Excursion 
 
Tuesday September 18th 6.30pm Classical Concert 
 
Thursday September 20th Year 10 Bathurst Excursion 
 6.30pm Year 11 Information Night   
 Year 9 Visual Arts Excursion 
 
Friday September 21st Year 10 Bathurst Excursion 
 Year 8-11 New Student Orientation 
 Year 8 Cross Curriculum program begins 
 
Saturday and Sunday September 22nd and 23rd Cadet Bivouac  
 
Week 10A  

 

  Monday September 24th Year Cross Curriculum Program 

    Year 12 Graduation Ceremony and Luncheon 

  Tuesday September 25th Year 12 Final Assembly 

  Wednesday September 26th Year 12 Beach Day 

    Gymnasium Opening 4pm 

    Illuminate 5.30pm 

  Thursday September 27th Year 7 Taronga Zoo Science Excursion 

   Friday September 28th Gold Hike begins 

  

Term 4, Week 1B 

 

Monday October 15th  Assembly Period 3 

Thursday October 18th  HSC Exams begin 

  

Saturday and Sunday 20th and 21st 2nd Bronze Hike 

 

Week 2A   HSC Exams continue 

 

Tuesday October 23rd  CoJR P&C AGM 6.30pm 

Friday October 26th  Year 8 Small Farms Agricultural Excursion  

 

 

Have a wonderful and refreshing holiday. 

 

Megan Connors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page | 6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Page | 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
The NSW Government has outlined key dates for the closure of Sydney’s rail line between Chatswood and 

Epping, for its upgrade and integration into the new Sydney Metro Northwest line. 

The heavy rail line between Chatswood and Epping, which was only opened in 2009, will be closed on September 

30, 2018, and will remain shut until the new Sydney Metro Northwest line begins services early next year. 

HSC students ensure you allow extra time getting to your HSC exams due to the closure of the Chatswood to 

Epping rail line from the 30th September until early next year. If parents are able to drive you to the exams, 

that would be ideal. Further information regarding the closures can be found in the links below.  

https://www.mysydney.nsw.gov.au/stationlink 

https://www.sydneymetro.info/station/epping-chatswood 

 

Griffith University Medical Science (D Medicine provisional entry) 
 

If you are looking to apply for the B Medical Sc (D Medicine provisional entry) @ Griffith University follow the 

application instructions below. It is campus specific. 

 

If you are applying to the B Med Sc @ Nathan Campus you can ONLY apply through QTAC 

 

If you are applying for the B Med Sc @ Gold Coast Campus you can apply through QTAC or UAC. 

 

 

UNSW Medicine Application Process Changes for 2019 Entry 
 
UNSW has slightly changed the process for how they choose the medicine interview applicants. 

 

The school no longer gives UNSW an estimate ATAR. 

 

UNSW will look at your ACTUAL ATAR and then notify you on the 14th December if you were successful in 

gaining an interview. 

 

Interviews will then happen from the 17th- 21st December. 

 

Medicine offers should then be published in the January Round 1, however this was not confirmed by UNSW. 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?hl=en&sa=X&tbo=d&biw=1280&bih=843&tbm=isch&tbnid=yb-IDDNrdMwHFM:&imgrefurl=http://newsletter.newington.nsw.edu.au/blackandwhite/article/pathways-to-the-future-3/&docid=RdKZbQnu584znM&imgurl=http://newsletter.newington.nsw.edu.au/blackandwhite/files/2012/06/Careers_banner.jpg&w=1000&h=440&ei=FRgYUff-H4fnmAW0w4CgDA&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=895&vpy=226&dur=184&hovh=149&hovw=339&tx=186&ty=65&sig=118105009782300106540&page=3&tbnh=123&tbnw=252&start=64&ndsp=34&ved=1t:429,r:69,s:0,i:361
https://www.mysydney.nsw.gov.au/stationlink
https://www.sydneymetro.info/station/epping-chatswood
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On every tour you’ll see various lecture theatres, our award-winning library, the Sport & Aquatic Centre and 

the Campus Common. Find out more - https://www.mq.edu.au/study/why-study-here/our-campus/campus-tours 

The University of Sydney – Portfolio Day – School of Architecture, Design & 

Planning 

October 6 | Darlington, NSW 

 

The Portfolio Day is a fantastic opportunity for you to meet our academic staff and receive feedback on your 

portfolio. You can also choose to submit your portfolio for admission on the day if you're feeling confident. 

Find out more - https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/portfolio-day-2018-sydney-school-of-architecture-design-

and-planning-tickets-49925335021 

Western Sydney University – HSC True Reward 

Our unique program makes an early offer into a University degree based on corresponding HSC subject band 

outcomes, not the ATAR. Application are now open to all 2018 NSW HSC students. 

Read more - https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/future/study/application-pathways/hsc-true-reward.html 

ACU Bachelor of Education Studies 

The Bachelor of Educational Studies has been designed for students who are passionate about becoming 

teachers, but do not achieve the entry requirements.  

Students who successfully complete their first year of study (subject to meeting certain progression and non-

academic requirements) will be guaranteed entry into the second year of the Bachelor of Education 

(Primary) or the Bachelor of Education (Early Childhood and Primary).  

For more information about pathways into ACU early childhood, primary or secondary teaching courses, see our 

website - 

http://www.acu.edu.au/about_acu/faculties,_institutes_and_centres/education_and_arts/schools/study_area

s/education_pathways 

 

 

https://www.mq.edu.au/study/why-study-here/our-campus/campus-tours
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/portfolio-day-2018-sydney-school-of-architecture-design-and-planning-tickets-49925335021?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/portfolio-day-2018-sydney-school-of-architecture-design-and-planning-tickets-49925335021?aff=ebdssbdestsearch
https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/future/study/application-pathways/hsc-true-reward.html?icid=hp-omc-truereward
http://elink.acu.edu.au/c/4/?T=MzExNTYxNjM%3AMDItYjE4MjU2LThkMmI4ZjZlMTdjNjQ2ZGViYzNjMjEzNjNjMTQ0MjVi%3AbWhzY2FyZWVyc0BpbnRlcm5vZGUub24ubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC0wNjAzY2I1NjE2NmJlNjExODBlNjM4NjNiYjM2N2Q2OC1jNjk5OTc0NTI3ZWM0NTY5YWFlNThmMzY3NDIyNGNkMg%3AZmFsc2U%3AMQ%3A%3AaHR0cDovL3d3dy5hY3UuZWR1LmF1L2NvdXJzZXMvMTUzNjg0Nj91dG1fc291cmNlPWNhX2ludml0ZTJfMTMwOTE4JnV0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX2NhbXBhaWduPW1lcl8yMDE4X2JhY2hfZWR1Y2F0aW9uJnV0bV90ZXJtPWJhY2hfZWR1X3RleHRfbGluayZfY2xkZWU9YldoelkyRnlaV1Z5YzBCcGJuUmxjbTV2WkdVdWIyNHVibVYwJnJlY2lwaWVudGlkPWNvbnRhY3QtMDYwM2NiNTYxNjZiZTYxMTgwZTYzODYzYmIzNjdkNjgtYzY5OTk3NDUyN2VjNDU2OWFhZTU4ZjM2NzQyMjRjZDImZXNpZD1mOWVlYzJjYS0wOGI3LWU4MTEtODE0OS1lMDA3MWI2Njg4NTE&K=LJwrv4USQv7nPP4R2SyuLw
http://elink.acu.edu.au/c/4/?T=MzExNTYxNjM%3AMDItYjE4MjU2LThkMmI4ZjZlMTdjNjQ2ZGViYzNjMjEzNjNjMTQ0MjVi%3AbWhzY2FyZWVyc0BpbnRlcm5vZGUub24ubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC0wNjAzY2I1NjE2NmJlNjExODBlNjM4NjNiYjM2N2Q2OC1jNjk5OTc0NTI3ZWM0NTY5YWFlNThmMzY3NDIyNGNkMg%3AZmFsc2U%3AMg%3A%3AaHR0cDovL3d3dy5hY3UuZWR1LmF1L2NvdXJzZXMvdW5kZXJncmFkdWF0ZS9lZHVjYXRpb24vcHJpbWFyeV9lZHVjYXRpb24vYmFjaGVsb3Jfb2ZfZWR1Y2F0aW9uX3ByaW1hcnk_dXRtX3NvdXJjZT1jYV9pbnZpdGUyXzEzMDkxOCZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj1tZXJfMjAxOF9iYWNoX2VkdWNhdGlvbiZ1dG1fdGVybT1iYWNoX2VkdV90ZXh0X2xpbmsmX2NsZGVlPWJXaHpZMkZ5WldWeWMwQnBiblJsY201dlpHVXViMjR1Ym1WMCZyZWNpcGllbnRpZD1jb250YWN0LTA2MDNjYjU2MTY2YmU2MTE4MGU2Mzg2M2JiMzY3ZDY4LWM2OTk5NzQ1MjdlYzQ1NjlhYWU1OGYzNjc0MjI0Y2QyJmVzaWQ9ZjllZWMyY2EtMDhiNy1lODExLTgxNDktZTAwNzFiNjY4ODUx&K=U_h0uqIi59UtXceVekEppA
http://elink.acu.edu.au/c/4/?T=MzExNTYxNjM%3AMDItYjE4MjU2LThkMmI4ZjZlMTdjNjQ2ZGViYzNjMjEzNjNjMTQ0MjVi%3AbWhzY2FyZWVyc0BpbnRlcm5vZGUub24ubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC0wNjAzY2I1NjE2NmJlNjExODBlNjM4NjNiYjM2N2Q2OC1jNjk5OTc0NTI3ZWM0NTY5YWFlNThmMzY3NDIyNGNkMg%3AZmFsc2U%3AMg%3A%3AaHR0cDovL3d3dy5hY3UuZWR1LmF1L2NvdXJzZXMvdW5kZXJncmFkdWF0ZS9lZHVjYXRpb24vcHJpbWFyeV9lZHVjYXRpb24vYmFjaGVsb3Jfb2ZfZWR1Y2F0aW9uX3ByaW1hcnk_dXRtX3NvdXJjZT1jYV9pbnZpdGUyXzEzMDkxOCZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj1tZXJfMjAxOF9iYWNoX2VkdWNhdGlvbiZ1dG1fdGVybT1iYWNoX2VkdV90ZXh0X2xpbmsmX2NsZGVlPWJXaHpZMkZ5WldWeWMwQnBiblJsY201dlpHVXViMjR1Ym1WMCZyZWNpcGllbnRpZD1jb250YWN0LTA2MDNjYjU2MTY2YmU2MTE4MGU2Mzg2M2JiMzY3ZDY4LWM2OTk5NzQ1MjdlYzQ1NjlhYWU1OGYzNjc0MjI0Y2QyJmVzaWQ9ZjllZWMyY2EtMDhiNy1lODExLTgxNDktZTAwNzFiNjY4ODUx&K=U_h0uqIi59UtXceVekEppA
http://elink.acu.edu.au/c/4/?T=MzExNTYxNjM%3AMDItYjE4MjU2LThkMmI4ZjZlMTdjNjQ2ZGViYzNjMjEzNjNjMTQ0MjVi%3AbWhzY2FyZWVyc0BpbnRlcm5vZGUub24ubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC0wNjAzY2I1NjE2NmJlNjExODBlNjM4NjNiYjM2N2Q2OC1jNjk5OTc0NTI3ZWM0NTY5YWFlNThmMzY3NDIyNGNkMg%3AZmFsc2U%3AMw%3A%&K=kUVlA8HcakIh4Owg7oORtw
http://elink.acu.edu.au/c/4/?T=MzExNTYxNjM%3AMDItYjE4MjU2LThkMmI4ZjZlMTdjNjQ2ZGViYzNjMjEzNjNjMTQ0MjVi%3AbWhzY2FyZWVyc0BpbnRlcm5vZGUub24ubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC0wNjAzY2I1NjE2NmJlNjExODBlNjM4NjNiYjM2N2Q2OC1jNjk5OTc0NTI3ZWM0NTY5YWFlNThmMzY3NDIyNGNkMg%3AZmFsc2U%3ANA%3A%&K=JuWcJfzvMIGGZEKFoPXdrw
http://elink.acu.edu.au/c/4/?T=MzExNTYxNjM%3AMDItYjE4MjU2LThkMmI4ZjZlMTdjNjQ2ZGViYzNjMjEzNjNjMTQ0MjVi%3AbWhzY2FyZWVyc0BpbnRlcm5vZGUub24ubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC0wNjAzY2I1NjE2NmJlNjExODBlNjM4NjNiYjM2N2Q2OC1jNjk5OTc0NTI3ZWM0NTY5YWFlNThmMzY3NDIyNGNkMg%3AZmFsc2U%3ANA%3A%&K=JuWcJfzvMIGGZEKFoPXdrw
http://www.acu.edu.au/about_acu/faculties,_institutes_and_centres/education_and_arts/schools/study_areas/education_pathways
http://www.acu.edu.au/about_acu/faculties,_institutes_and_centres/education_and_arts/schools/study_areas/education_pathways
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Special Consideration & Educational Access Schemes 

If you’ve experienced something that’s had a negative impact on your marks in Year 11 & 12, DON’T GIVE UP! 

There are schemes designed to help you gain recognition for your work, so read on: 

Special consideration isn’t designed to give you an advantage and it’s not a privilege. It simply makes applying to 

University fair for everyone. 

 

These schemes give universities the opportunity to assess the impact of your individual situation on your 

studies and results, and if they consider that you’ve been negatively impacted, but still shown determination 

and hard work, an adjustment or change your ATAR or OP results may be made. 

 

So if you’ve been sick, injured, grieving, live in a regional or remote area, or spent time caring for another 

family member applying for special consideration could help your chances of being offered a spot at uni. 

 

You can apply directly to individual institutions (details can be found on their websites), but often you can 

simply include the application as part of your general application to University. 

 

We know how hard it can be to understand the process – that’s why we’ve done the hard work, read through all 

the relevant information and called the processing bodies themselves to clarify what you need to do. This blog 

covers what you need to know, but if you’re confused or want more help please get in touch with the processing 

body in your state or university directly to find out more. 

 

HOW TO FIND SCHEMES AND CHECK IF YOU ARE ELIGIBLE 

NSW & ACT – UAC THE EDUCATIONAL ACCESS SCHEME (EAS) 

 

To apply for EAS you’ll have to be able to prove that your Year 11 and or 12 studies have been negatively 

impacted for a period of 6 months or more, as the result of circumstances beyond your control or choosing. 

 

You’ll also have to be a UAC undergraduate applicant and an Australian citizen / permanent resident. 

 

WHEN WILL YOU FIND OUT IF YOU’VE BEEN SUCCESSFUL? 

You won’t be notified of a YES or NO response to your application; you’ll just get an offer as part of the 

undergraduate offer rounds. Here’s how the system works: 

1. Once you’ve submitted your application for special consideration, the processing bodies will check that 

the forms have been filled out correctly and that all the necessary documentation has been supplied 

and matches the requirements 

2. When your ATAR/OP results are published your special consideration application along with the course 

application will be forwarded to the Universities you’ve applied to on your preferences list 

3. Universities have their own weighting systems that they apply to each category / section / reason of 

the special considerations application. They will increase your selection rank for the course you have 

applied for (this is called an equity adjustment), OR they will allocate you a place reserved for EAS 

students 

4. So, your university choice + course choice + special consideration category + number & quality of 

applications in your cohort = the adjustment to your ATAR / OP score. 

 

What does all this mean? You won’t be told about any adjustments made to your score, but if, for example, 

you applied to do a Law degree at Monash University which required an ATAR of 95 and your ATAR result was 

94, yet you receive an offer, you can assume that your special consideration application got you over the line. 

 

https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/scholarships-and-schemes/educational-access-schemes
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TIPS 

 Make sure you allow yourself enough time to complete special consideration applications. 

 Getting together all the documentation / supporting information can take several weeks and the cut-

off dates aren’t too far away. So get cracking. 

Special consideration probably won’t apply for things such as: 

 not completing secondary school 

 changing school subjects by choice, resulting in you not meeting entry requirements 

 missed time from school for activities that are a personal choice (for example, sport, musical or 

cultural activities) 

HERE’S HOW TO APPLY IN YOUR STATE: 

NSW & ACT – UAC 

1. Submit your undergraduate application through UAC 

2. In your undergraduate application click the “Apply for EAS” button 

3. Open the first category of disadvantage and answer all questions. Press “Save” to close the window. If 

you are eligible, then this category will be added to the “Claimed Disadvantages” section 

4. Repeat for each category of disadvantage. They include: disrupted schooling, financial hardship, severe 

family disruption, excessive family responsibilities, English language difficulty, personal illness / 

disability, refugee status, school environment. 

5. Download a cover sheet for each of your claimed disadvantage categories. These also detail the 

eligibility criteria and supporting documents you’ll require 

6. Upload the document cover sheet and any supporting documentation 

7. Accept the declaration 

8. Submit your EAS application to UAC before the deadline 

Tip 1: For a “How to” guide on lodging you application through QTAC see our previous blog The steps you need 
to know to apply for University 

Tip 2: You can apply after lodging your UAC course application too, by logging into your undergraduate 

application. 

Tip 3: You can also download a hard copy if you’re unable to complete an online application. When you post your 

documents, UAC will scan and upload them and return the originals to you 

Tip 4: Get all your documentation together so you can upload and submit it all at the same time. Your 

application can’t be assessed until all your documentation has been received by UAC 

Note: You can only submit one EAS application in each admissions period, so make sure you cover all bases and 

get it done in time 

DEADLINES 

UAC – Applications are open now and you should aim to get your course and EAS applications done by 23 

November 2018 to make sure you’ll know if you’re eligible to change your preferences in time for the main 

round of offers. 

 

Year 8 Cross Curriculum Project 

Year 8 would like to invite all parents to their Trade Show next Thursday 27th September in the Hall between 

11- 1pm. Come and vote and see some exciting and innovative designs for sustainable development. 

 

https://www.uac.edu.au/future-applicants/scholarships-and-schemes/educational-access-schemes/disadvantages-and-documents
http://studyworkgrow.com.au/the-steps-you-need-to-know-to-apply-for-university/
http://studyworkgrow.com.au/the-steps-you-need-to-know-to-apply-for-university/
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                                                          Prefect Update (Week 9) 

 

We’d like to start by saying a big congratulations to Year 11 for completing their final 

preliminary exams last week. Even though receiving results is daunting, keep your heads 

held high and enjoy the break before Year 12. As we approach the end of term, there 

are a number of events and activities organised by both staff and students that we’d 

like to take the opportunity to acknowledge. 

 

                       CADETS 

Last week, our cadet unit conducted their annual Cadet Pass Out Parade to honour the commitment and 

leadership of our Year 12 cadets. Our ex-principal Michael Quinlan was invited to inspect our unit and speak at 

the assembly, where he shared some insightful anecdotes about James Ruse while he was Principal. We’d like to 

thank the Year 12 cadets for their spectacular leadership of the cadet unit for the past year and welcome the 

new Year 11 leadership team for the following year. 

 

3 ON 3 SOCCER 

We’re in the final stages of our annual 3 on 3 Competition with finals underway already. With the junior boys 

final yesterday and the girls and senior boys finals early next week, there’s always heaps of action down on the 

oval at lunch. On Thursday, the Students vs Teachers soccer match will be the grand finale to the event. Both 

our students and teachers teams are ready for a heated and exciting match so make sure you head down to the 

oval at lunch (extended lunch :o) on Thursday so you don’t miss out! The line-ups for the game are being posted 

on Facebook so check out our Ruse Prefects page to see those. 

 

GYM OPENING 

After years of jokes, anticipation and longing, our very own gym is finally here. On behalf of the school, the 

prefects would like to thank all those involved in making it possible for an amazing gym to be built at our school. 

Whether it be grade sport, exams or even meditation sessions, the gym will be of great use to our school 

community. The official opening will be held just before Illuminate next Wednesday (26th September), where 

there will be an official ceremony followed by games of basketball and volleyball played by students. All are 

invited (and encouraged!) to come and enjoy the sporting events and general atmosphere. 

 

ILLUMINATE 

Our school will be holding the first ever Illuminate, inspired by Vivid Sydney and organised by the CAPA 

faculty. Our staff and students have been working to create exciting and innovative exhibits for everyone to 

enjoy, including a silent disco, escape room and laser soccer tournament. Many of these exhibits will be inspired 

by the different subjects our school offers, so make sure you revise your algebra before heading into the 

escape room! The event will begin at 5:30 pm, following the official opening of the gym and will span the entire 

school (maps will be available!). Everyone is welcome to attend and if you’d like more details, visit the Ruse 

Prefects page. 

 

FAREWELL TO YEAR 12s 

This week marks the official last week of our senior students. For us, the prefects, we have all been touched 

by many of those in the year above us. As role models and mentors, the whole school is grateful for the 

guidance that Year 12 has provided. 

 

Thank you Year 12 for an amazing 6 years and good luck in the HSC!! 

 

Of course, we can’t finish this segment without a joke so in the spirit of 3 on 3 Soccer: 

 

Why did Cinderella get kicked off the football team? 

Because she kept running away from the ball. 

 

Until next time. Your Prefects ‘18-’19 
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CoJR P&C   

 

Notification of CoJR P&C AGM and Election of New 2018/19 CoJR P&C Committee  

 

When: Tuesday October 23, at 6:30 pm 

Where: Lecture Theatre 

 

CoJR P&C will hold our Annual General Meeting where all 2017/18 Committee member positions will 

be vacated to allow for a new 11-member CoJR P&C Committee to be elected in. Ms Connors will 

oversee the Election process. 

 

The 5 x Office Bearer positions available are:  

 

 President – normally, this role is taken up by an existing member of the Committee, who will 

maintain the values, and look to lead the team to improve into the future.  

 Vice President x 2 – as direct support for the President, and as valued leaders of the 

Committee, works with the team to make things happen.  

 Secretary – a vital role, to record all minutes of meetings, and assist with the creation of 

agendas for the meeting.  

 Treasurer – another vital role, maintains financial records of the CoJR P&C, outlines plan, 

budget and cashflows.  

 

There are 4 x Executive Committee Members to be elected who support the above Office Bearers.  

 

2 x Year 7 Parent Rep Executive Committee Member positions will remain vacant until the first 

COJR P&C forum meeting in February 2019- so if you know of any interested incoming Year 7 2019 

parents, please contact CoJR P&C. 

 

Why would you want to be part of the CoJR P&C?  

 

As part of the CoJR, you get a chance to be part of a team of dedicated and supportive group of 

people, who all share a common purpose – to make James Ruse the best school it can be.  

 

Some of the responsibilities undertaken by being on the CoJR P&C Committee  

 

 Attendance of 2 Tuesday evening meetings per term 

 1st term meeting is in conjunction with the 6:30pm Forum Meeting featuring a special 

talk/presentation 

 2nd term meeting is the 6pm Executive Meeting  

 Help organise and deliver fundraising events 

 Foster community spirit 

 Participate on Selection Panels for Incoming Staff and Students 

 Advocate on behalf of the community 

 Liaise, support and help facilitate the objectives of the School Executive 

 

If this still sounds like something you would like to be involved in, then please come along to the 

Election. To be elected, you must attend the AGM with one person to nominate you and another to 

second that nomination for the committee position you wish to be elected into.  
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CoJR P&C values and fosters diversity, inclusiveness and equity so welcomes anyone who is interested 

in helping the CoJR P&C Committee regardless of whether they become elected committee members.  

 

Email us to let us know how you want to help or if you want to know more about the AGM or any 

feedback.  

 

2018 NSW Curriculum Review – Have Your Say 

www.nswcurriculumreview.nesa.nsw.edu.au 

 

The NSW school curriculum is under review. This is the first comprehensive review of the whole 

curriculum since 1989. The review aims to equip students to continue to contribute to Australian 

society in the 21st century. Consultation period is between Sept 3 – Nov 30.  

 

Any feedback from the general public from teachers, students, parents and carers, community 

groups, employers, teacher unions and academics is valuable to making the NSW Curriculum the best 

it can be. The more feedback received the more effective it will be. 

 

Here are some questions found in the quick feedback (max 500 words) and online submission (max 

5000 words) links, found on the flyer, which might be helpful to get you started. They are aimed to 

keep the conversation as broad as possible so don’t be limited by these suggestions. 

 What should the purpose of schooling be in the 21st century? 

 What knowledge, skills and attributes should every student develop at school? 

 How could the curriculum better support every student’s learning? 

 What else needs to change? 

As a united front, we ask the Community of James Ruse to actively take this opportunity to 

voice our views to NESA – specifically supporting the benefits our students are having by 

being in a co-educational selective school environment. Submitting as many specific and 

personal examples of the co-educational selective school experience will help NESA 

understand how much a selective school education is still a valuable and relevant educational 

pathway for future gifted and talented children and needs to continue in the NSW 

Curriculum and National Curriculum.  

Quick feedback link: https://bit.ly/2Q5S0g6  

Online Submission link: https://bit.ly/2M61Dbj 

This short YouTube video https://youtu.be/4mFbKI57mvU features NESA CEO David de Carvalho 

introducing the NSW Curriculum Review. He discusses the aim of the review and explains the public 

consultation process the review will include and how you can contribute. 

 

Gym Opening & Illuminate Festival 

 

CoJR P&C thank in advance the volunteers to the Festival Food Stalls and for the Community’s 

continued support by attending these 2 events next Wednesday September 26. See you all there! 

  

Yvonne Lo 

President, CoJR P&C. E: cojr12@gmail.com 

http://www.nswcurriculumreview.nesa.nsw.edu.au/
https://bit.ly/2Q5S0g6
https://bit.ly/2M61Dbj
https://youtu.be/4mFbKI57mvU
mailto:cojr12@gmail.com
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 What’s On at Penrith Observatory in October? 
 

Date: Saturday 5 October 2018  

Event name: Hands On Workshop: Rockets  

Event details:  

 

Speaker – Ms Raelene Sommer A workshop designed for children ages 4 - 12 but lots of fun for all ages. Build 

and launch paper rockets using compressed air and watch a demonstration of a model rocket launch. Includes 

presentation, short 3D movie and safe viewing of the Sun through a telescope (weather permitting). PLEASE 

NOTE: Parents/carers to remain with children at all times. All attendees (parents/carers) require a workshop 

attendee ticket ($12). There is plenty to enjoy as part of the workshop, a presentation, 3D movie, and a chance 

to look at the Sun safely through a telescope. We encourage any adults that wish to participate in building and 

launching a rocket to purchase additional rocket kits ($5) to join in the fun. All children must have a child 

ticket which includes the rocket kit ($17). All children are expected to participate in building and launching a 

paper rocket.  

BOOKINGS VIA OUR WEBSITE ESSENTIAL  

 

Time: 10am – 12pm  

Venue Address: Penrith Observatory (Building AO), Western Sydney University, Werrington North campus, 

Great Western Highway, Werrington 2747  

Contact phone or website for public enquiries and bookings:  

https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/observatorypenrith/penrith_observatory/whats_on  

Facebook Event: https://www.facebook.com/events/286133485325986/  

 

Date: Saturday 6 October 2018  

Event name: Public Astronomy Night: Stars, Supernova, & the Size of the Universe  

Event details:  

 

Speaker – Dr Luke Bozzetto Come and explore the lifecycle of stars, from their birth all the way to their 

deaths - in some cases the cataclysmic explosion known as a supernova. Followed by a journey through the 

Universe - starting from our position on Earth we will explore our surroundings by travelling outward to gain 

some perspective of the vast space that we live in. Includes presentation, short 3D movie, tour of the dome, 

and viewing of the night sky through a range of telescopes (weather permitting).  

$18.00 Adult  

$12.00 Child/Concession  

$50.00 Family (2 adults + 2 children)  

Children under 3 years of age free.  

BOOKINGS VIA OUR WEBSITE ESSENTIAL  

 

Time: 7pm – 9pm  

Venue Address: Penrith Observatory (Building AO), Western Sydney University, Werrington North campus, 

Great Western Highway, Werrington 2747  

Contact phone or website for public enquiries and bookings:  

https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/observatorypenrith/penrith_observatory/whats_on  

Facebook Event: https://www.facebook.com/events/278779926067165/  
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Date: Saturday 20 October 2018  

Event name: Astronomy Night: New Worlds  

Event details:  

 

Speaker – Dr Nicholas Tothill  

We have now known about the existence of planets around other stars for almost a quarter-century. We've 

found planets with two suns, planets a bit like the ones we know, and planets very different to anything we've 

seen in our own Solar System. Dr Nick Tothill will talk about some of the planets out there, and how we get to 

find out about them. Includes presentation, short 3D movie, tour of the dome, and viewing of the night sky 

through a range of telescopes (weather permitting).  

$18.00 Adult  

$12.00 Child/Concession  

$50.00 Family (2 adults + 2 children)  

Children under 3 years of age free.  

BOOKINGS VIA OUR WEBSITE ESSENTIAL  

Time: 8pm – 10pm  

Venue Address: Penrith Observatory (Building AO), Western Sydney University, Werrington North campus, 

Great Western Highway, Werrington  

Contact phone or website for public enquiries and bookings:  

https://www.westernsydney.edu.au/observatorypenrith/penrith_observatory/whats_on  

Facebook Event: https://www.facebook.com/events/236051160406927/ 

 

 

 

 

 

New Mobile Phone Laws 

 

 

 
 

 

Mobile phone road rules have recently changed. 

Please click the following link to find all details 

 
http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/mobilephones/know-the-rules.html 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/events/236051160406927/
http://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/mobilephones/know-the-rules.html
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To find out more details on any of these events go to the following websit, 

http://news.multicultural.nsw.gov.au 

http://news.multicultural.nsw.gov.au/

